Town of Byron NEWSLETTER



Volume 1, Number 17 Spring 2010

From the Supervisor's Desk

I would like to thank everyone in the Town for allowing me to be your Supervisor. Together, I believe we can make a difference in the future of our Town. If you have any questions, or something you would like me to be aware of, please do not hesitate to call me.

The Town Board is currently working on establishing several water districts. Water District Nos. 3 (Ivison Road) and 4 (Cockram Road West) have recently been bid out, and we are awaiting Comptroller approval in order to proceed with construction. Water District No. 5 (Cockram Road East) is in the beginning phases. The Town has received a Pre-Eligibility Determination (PED) from Rural Development, and the residents are in the process of determining whether they would like to move forward based on the cost of the project. The Town of Byron is working with the Town of Bergen to establish Water District No. 6 (N. Bergen/Merrill/Warboys/Sautell Roads). A survey has gone out to Town of Bergen residents to get their approval in order to proceed. The Town Board has also received petitions for water on Lyman, Freeman and Coward Roads, and another for Swamp and Hessenthaler Road, which are still in the beginning stages.

Please have a safe and happy Spring!

Bob Crnkovich, Supervisor

Community Caring for Kaytee

The "Community Caring for Kaytee" Committee will be having a Spaghetti Dinner/Chinese Auction Fundraiser on Sunday, March 14th at the Byron-Bergen High School from 1:00 - 4:00 to help Kaytee's family with the cost of her treatment for Acute Myeloid Leukemia (AML).

The "Community Caring for Kaytee" Committee would like to extend a very special thank you to all of those who contributed to the fundraising efforts for the Ivison family. From the people and businesses who donated items to the spaghetti dinner and the Chinese Auction, to the people who threw their change in the "Koins for Kaytee" buckets around town. Your help and support is very much appreciated. We are extremely grateful for all the help we have received in organizing this fundraiser. Our community has made a very big difference in the lives of the Ivison family, and it is wonderful to know we live in such a supportive, dedicated community. Thank you all so very much.

CEO/ZEO

Amanda's Law

Carbon monoxide alarm requirements went into effect February 22, 2010... It requires essentially all residences, both new and existing, to have carbon monoxide alarms installed. The specific requirements differ for new and existing residences and also on when the buildings were built and subcategories of occupancy groups.

Probably the most asked question has been, what are the requirements for existing one and two family residences. They are required to have one carbon monoxide alarm installed on the lowest story having a sleeping area.

The proposal to modify the Uniform Fire Prevention and Building Code, in order to comply with Amanda's Law, is in the process of being adopted as an emergency rule.

"RR313.4 Carbon monoxide alarms. This section covers the installation, performance and maintenance of carbon monoxide alarms and their components in new and existing buildings. The requirements of this section shall apply to all new and all existing buildings, without regard to the date of construction of the building and without regard to whether such building shall or shall not have been offered for sale.

"Exception: Compliance with this section is not required where no carbon monoxide source is located within or attached to the structure. However, compliance with this section is required if any carbon monoxide source is subsequently located within or attached to the structure.

Building Permits and Inspections

Many residents have called my office recently asking whether or not they need a building permit. If you have any questions about a project you are planning ,please do not hesitate to call or stop in my office at the town hall to pick up a permit application packet.

Changes to properties and structures, including both new construction and renovations or certain remodeling, require zoning and or building permits under the Code of The Town of Byron. The following information offers specific guidelines and examples to help you determine whether permits for planned electrical, plumbing or structural work on your property.

A Building Permit is Required to:

Erect, construct, enlarge, alter, improve, or convert a building or structure. This includes, but not limited to, an attached or detached accessory building such as a garage, carport, breezeway, a storage shed ,a porch or deck or fence.

Continued From Previous Page ...

- Convert or change the nature of the use or occupancy of a building or part of a building. This includes establishing a home occupation within a dwelling.
- Install, relocate, or remove interior partitions or walls.
- Repair fire damage.
- Demolish any building (including a garage).
- Install a masonry chimney or metal smokestack.
- Install any business sign.
- Construct a deck.
- ❖ Install any in-ground or above-ground pool over 24" in depth
- Install any hot tub.
- ❖ Install any solid fuel burning unit.

A Building Permit is not Required to:

- Make ordinary repairs which replace existing materials with new materials of a similar kind. For example: replacing porch steps or railings making a minor roof repair, or a minor repair to a chimney or foundation wall.
- Install or repair gutters and downspouts.
- Install siding.
- Replacing windows when no structural work is required.
- Install or replace a sidewalk on private property.
- Re-shingle a roof.

Building Codes are designed to protect property owners, neighbors, and the well-being of the general public. Please remember that it is up to the permit holder to call for <u>ALL</u> required inspections, this includes the final inspection. It is also unlawful to occupy or use before a certificate of compliance or occupancy has been issued. For more information you can call the office at (585) 548-7123 Ext 15

Ken Kuter, ZEO / CEO

Town Clerk

As a reminder, taxes are collected at the Town Hall through March 31, 2010, and can be paid by cash, check or money order (no credit/debit cards). After March 31st you must contact the Genesee County Treasurer with regard to payment.

The Town Clerk's Office is exploring ways to better serve the community. To that end, we are in the process of looking into accepting credit cards for payments to the Town. Hopefully within the next month we will be fully capable to do so.

Once again, we are no longer mailing the newsletter, but it is available on the website. However, if you would like to receive a hard copy, please call me and I will put you on our mailing list.

Debra Buck-Leaton, Town Clerk

Byron Presbyterian Church

BACKPACK PROGRAM

We are currently providing meals, through the support of several churches and organizations within the Byron-Bergen Community, for 29 students through the Backpack Program on a weekly basis. Each week, the backpacks are delivered to the school by volunteers, packed with nutritious, easy to use food items for each child in the family with the hopes to supplement their weekend food. The students return the backpack on Monday for re-filling.

We have received monies this year from Bergen Presbyterian Church, Byron Presbyterian Church and North Bergen Presbyterian Church. The Teachers Association at Byron-Bergen have also designated funds this year that they collect to benefit the Backpack Program. We also have received food items from individual donors (Pam & Micky Truax) and from Stone Church Presbyterian Church.

Many thanks to them and to the volunteers that have worked hard to make sure the backpacks get filled and delivered each week: Chrystal Britt, Faline Tyler, Laurie Simmons, Lara Ezard, Jamie Cudney, Taylor Yauchzee, Marilyn Britt, Luan Riner, Ron & Robin Glazier, Debra Buck-Leaton, Morgan Leaton, Laura Platt, and Pam, Marc & Michaela Kenward.

If you are interested in volunteering or providing items for the backpack program, please contact Pam Kenward, Mission Moderator from Byron Presbyterian Church at 548-7746. Checks can be mailed to Byron Presbyterian Church at any time if you wish to make a financial contribution. The funds are kept in a discretionary line and used only for food items for the backpack program and for purchase of backpacks once a year.

MISSION EXTRAVAGANZA APRIL 10

The Byron Presbyterian Church Mission Committee will host a Mission Extravaganza on April 10 from 11 am until 4 pm. Various opportunities to support local mission efforts will be available to benefit Crossroads House, Byron Youth Group, Food Pantry, Backpack Program and others. Items and services will be available during this time slot as well as a light lunch. Admission is a non-perishable food item (will be donated to the Genesee Churches United Food Pantry hosted at the Salvation Army, Batavia). If you have an idea for an addition to this day, or would like further details, please contact Pam Kenward (548-7746).

COMMUNITY EVENTS

(1) Tuesday, March 9, 6:30 PM; Pampered Chef Fundraiser. Everyone who enjoys cooking, baking or eating is invited to attend a Pampered Chef Show on Tuesday, March 9th at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall at the Byron Presbyterian Church. By ordering products, either for yourself or the church kitchen, you will be helping church youth raise funds for mission and summer travel. If you plan on attending the show, please call Chrystal at 548-7190 to RSVP. If you cannot attend the show but would like to order, you may see the catalog

Continued From Previous Page ...

- at www.pamperedchef.biz/marlae and when ordering enter your host, Chrystal Britt's name in order for our youth to receive credit.
- (2) Easter Sunday, April 4: 7:00 AM Easter Sunrise Service, sponsored by the Byron Presbyterian Church and the South Byron United Methodist Church, at the Byron Presbyterian Church with Pastor Linda Haight from South Byron preaching. A free Easter breakfast open to the community will follow the service, starting around 8:00 AM, in the Dining Room of the Presbyterian Church.

Regular services on Easter Sunday will happen at 9:30 AM at the South Byron Methodist Church, and 9:45 AM at the Byron Presbyterian Church. An Easter Egg Hunt for young children will take place on the grounds of the Presbyterian Church at 10:45 AM. For more information about the Byron Presbyterian Church, please call Pastor James Renfrew 548-2800 or visit www.byronfpc.org. For information about the South Byron United Methodist Church, please call Pastor Linda Haight at 548-2450.

- (3) Memorial Day, May 31, on the grounds of the Presbyterian Church, Rt. 262.
 - 9:00 AM Huge plant sale, vendors and crafts
 - 11:00 AM Town Parade begins on Terry Street and ends in the Byron Cemetery
 - All Day Hot Dogs & More
 - 12 Noon Free Games for Children, sack race, egg toss, etc. Also a Horseshoe tournament.
 - 1:00 PM Open Microphone Talent Show (please call 548-2800 to secure a spot)
 - 3:00 PM Byron Town Park Committee Duck Race (purchase your ducks at the Byron Hotel or Gillett's in advance or in the park on the day of the race).

A full day of activity is planned for Memorial Day, fun for the whole family. Vendors and craft-makers, please call Laura at 548-2245 to arrange free table space.

ABITIBI PAPER RETRIEVER PROGRAM

Byron Presbyterian Church. It's the only thing in the town open 24/7! The bin is located behind the church building on Rte. 262. We want everyone's newspapers, magazines, office and school papers, shopping catalogs, mail, envelopes, folders, fax, copy and colored paper! Bring it to the bins behind the church-it's that easy. No cardboard, please. We earn \$5 per ton in support of our work with children.

Byron Youth Recreation Summer Program

The Town of Byron will be continuing the youth recreation summer program beginning July 5th and running through August 14th at Firemen's Park. The program will go from 10:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, with no cost to participants. If you are interested in sending your child(ren) and have any questions, please call Laura Platt at 548-2245 or Debra Buck-Leaton at 548-7123 ext. 10. Registration forms will be available at the Town Hall.

THANK YOU

We would like to thank everyone for their help and support during the recent loss of our home on Merrill Road.

We would especially like to thank the Byron, South Byron and many other fire departments and Red Cross for their dedication and support!

The Causyn Family

Buffalo Museum of Science - Byron Dig

Dear Citizens of Byron,

For 27 years the Buffalo Museum of Science has supported the Byron Dig, one of North America's most important Ice Age research projects, right in your town. Some of the publications that have resulted from this, along with casts of specimens, are right in the town's historical museum. This project has spread the name of Byron, New York internationally.

Now, as you're probably aware, all cultural institutions are in stress due to the financial climate. The amount that the Buffalo Museum has been able to draw from its endowment is dramatically reduced to the point that, though its commitment to the Dig stands, it cannot provide funding for the 2010 field season. Consequently, I'm essentially going door-to-door in Erie and Genesee counties to raise the funds, minimally \$7500, necessary to do the project in a scientifically responsible way. I know that times are hard for all of us. One always hopes for large donations, but many small donations can also get us there.

Any company or organization that gives \$150 or more will be posted on a prominent sign located just within the Byron hall at the Buffalo Museum of Science. This sign will be visible to people in Hamlin Hall (the "great hall" on the main floor of the museum) as they pass the Byron hall. The sign will go up shortly before the Byron Dig begins in July 2010, and will remain until its successor for the 2011 Byron Dig goes up in the following summer. These donors will also be listed on the Byron Dig page of the Museum's website. I know that Genesee area donors will probably want their names posted closer to home, so a poster will be set up at the Byron Dig during the 3-week field season. Make checks payable to "Buffalo Museum of Science - Byron Dig," and mail them to Buffalo Museum of Science, ATTN: Michelle Rudnicki, 1020 Humboldt Parkway, Buffalo, NY 14211-1208.

<u>Donation Categories</u>: \$150 - \$300: "Snowshoe hare"; \$301 - \$500: "Caribou"; \$501 - \$750: "Stag-moose"; \$751 - \$1,000: "Mastodon"; \$1,001 and higher: "Adopt-a-Pit" *

* Donor sponsors a pit, and receives a report on what was found in their pit. Company logo appears with their name on donor board.

Thank you for considering this appeal. Whether or not you can help, please let me take this opportunity to express my appreciation to you, as a community, for being so wonderful to me and the other Byron Diggers over the years.

Dick Laub, Director, The Byron Dig

Gillam-Grant Community Center

Gillam-Grant has tickets to **Grease** at the Rochester Auditorium on **Sunday, March 21st.** Seats start in Row A! Cost:\$70M/\$75 NM includes bussing leaving at 5:30.

Gillam-Grant Senior Meals: Mar. 8th, Apr. 26th, May 17th - all at 5:30pm.

Trip to Maple Tree Inn pancake house is March 30th. Bus leaves at 8:45am Cost: \$20M/\$25NM.

St. Patrick's Day Dance for Preschooler on March 19 from 6:30-8pm. Cost: \$3 per person (children and parents). Children under one free.

GEVA Theatre: *The Price*? Wed. Mar. 17th, *Two Trains Running*, Wed. April 21st, *Five Course Love*, Wed. June 2nd.Cost: \$23M/\$28 NM. Reservations and payment a week prior to the show.

New session of LEGO Robotics Camp: March 19-21 call Gillam-Grant to register or for more information.

Dodgeball Camp: Age Divisions 3/4 grade, 5/6 grade, and 7/8 grade. **Tuesdays & Thursdays starting Mar. 30th from 2-4pm.** Cost:\$12 per player.

Easter Egg Fun: March 31st from 9:30am-noon. Decorate a dozen eggs, hunt for prizes and do an Easter craft. Cost:\$9. Ages Pre-K to 1st and 2nd to 4th.

April 17th at Gillam-Grant~Chicken BBQ from noon unitl 3pm (or sold out) Take out or Eat in, \$8 each. Visit the Craft Fair from 11am-4pm. Craft Vendors wanted, call 494-1621.

Byron Historical Society

The Town of Byron has a wonderful museum with an extensive collection of items that preserve the history of our town.

The Byron Historical Society manages and maintains this collection on behalf of the town.

We have a nine-member Board of Directors that is charged with the management of the affairs, funds and property on the Society.

The board has identified a few changes to update the Historical Society bylaws, but was unable to move forward at the annual meeting on October 22, 2009 because we did not have a quorum.

I believe we may wish to review our collection to eliminate duplicate items and to change our displays to make it more meaningful for those who visit the Museum.

WE NEED YOUR HELP! We need more members. The annual membership fee is only five dollars. We need help with a membership drive, fund-raising and other committees.

Our next meeting will be on May 13, 2010 in Fellowship Hall at the Byron Presbyterian Church. Please plan to attend to help guide our direction forward and become a member of the Byron Historical Society.

For more information contact President, Richard Glazier at 548-2231 or Secretary, Jeanne Freeman at 548-7197.

Upcoming Events

Genesee County's Individuals With Disabilities Dance at the Byron Fire Hall

Thursday, March 18th (Mardi Gras Party) 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

Thursday, April 15th (Pajama Party) 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

Thursday, May 13th (Hawaiian Party) 6:30 p.m. - 8:30p.m.

Sponsored by the Byron Ladies Auxiliary.

Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast at the Byron Fire Hall, Sunday, March 14th 8:00 a.m. - noon

The Byron Ladies Auxiliary will also be hosting a Chinese Auction. The winning entries will be drawn at noon. Please come and support this worthwhile event.

Town Park Clean-Up Day, Saturday, March 27th at 10:00 a.m.

The Town of Byron Park Committee is having a clean-up day in Fireman's Park. Bring work gloves and a bucket.

Easter Egg Hunt, Saturday, April 3rd at 1:00 p.m. sharp

Sponsored by the Byron Ladies Auxiliary at the Byron Fire Hall.

From the Historian's Desk

We found some miscellaneous items with dates that may have come from old town minutes;

6/22/1883- New bridge 22X16 ft. across creek just south of the center (historians note at one time Byron was referred to as the Center, or Byron Center) Bridge came from Canton, Ohio (should be bridge over creek just south of the Arrow Mart)

6/13/1884- Terry Street built and opened from Main Street to West Shore RR.

11/19/1886- Large company of finely equipped gypsies encamped on Swamp Rd. 40 - 50 of them, old and young with 15 - 20 horses, 13-15 wagons, some elegant, with dogs, chickens, tents, etc. The men engaged in buying, selling and trading horses. Women peddling and selling fort?

1/20/1888- Byron is a dry town. Not a licensed bar in town to sell intoxicated drinks.

8/10/1888- Mrs. Elizabeth Cady Stanton and Susan B. Anthony visited Byron. (Historians note both were reputed to know and were friends of Ida Caswell who lived at top of the hill on Caswell Rd.)

No date-Odd Fellows Hall was moved to corner of McElver Street and Townline. Later it was torn down and burned by firemen.

No date-Turner Furniture was in the building, later Boyce Hardware. They had an elevator in the back corner to lower caskets from the upstairs. (Historian's note Turner Furniture is the same as Turner Funeral Service in Batavia and Bergen. In the 1800's most funerals were held in the home of the person that had died, so Turner started out making caskets and other furniture for sale. You may own a piece of furniture that was built right alongside someone's casket.)

Byron-Bergen Library

Stop in and see us at the Library soon for all of your books, movies, and music needs!! We also have a great selection of Audio Books and Playaways!

We are located at the Bergen Town Hall- 13 South Lake Ave.

The Library's hours are:

Tuesday 10-12 & 2-8, Wednesday 1-8 Thursday 2-8, Friday 10-5 Saturday 9-1

Website coming soon in April so check us out on the web at <u>www.byron-bergepubliclibrary.org</u> to see what is happening at your Library! This will be updated monthly with upcoming events and you can get to our online catalog to search and request from our collection!

New York State Tax forms and some Federal Tax forms are available at the Library. Stop by to pick up your forms soon!

The Library has preschool story time at 10:30am on Fridays. Home school children are invited too! We enjoy some stories, a related craft and a snack! Registration is recommended by calling or stopping by the Library.

Book discussion group will be meeting on March 18th, April 14th, May 13th and June 10that 7pm!! March book is <u>Prodigal Summer</u> by Barbara Kingslover. Come join this fun group and see what your neighbors are reading!!! We enjoy lively conversation about the book and refreshments to enjoy too! Stop by the library to reserve your copy of our current book.

March 17th is St. Patty's day as well as family story time! Join us for a story or two and a leaping fun craft! Snacks are provided too! No registration required! Everyone welcome!

Is your child staying home alone while you come home from work? The Library is offering a Home Alone workshop on March 24th from 6-8pm. This National Safety Council workshop will get your child ready for staying home alone. The cost is only \$18.

Class size is limited so stop by soon to sign up!

Babysitting is back! The National Safety Council Babysitting workshop is on April 7th from 10-3. The cost is \$40 for children age 11 and up. Call and stop in soon to sign up!! Class size is limited.

National Library week is April 12th – 17th! Join us on the 13th at 6:30 for a Special Celebration story time. We will have a story, craft and a snack too! Maybe even some special furry/feathery visitors so come join us! No registration required.

One book –One Community –a Byron-Bergen Everyone Reads book discussion will be at the Library on April 21st at 7pm! We will be discussing the book <u>Three Cups of Tea</u> by Greg Mortenson. There is also a "Pennies for Peace" collection at the Library desk.

The Bergen Historical Society and the Library will be presenting a program on May 6th at 7:00pm. Go back in time as Denise Reichard portrays Dr. Elizabeth Blackwell who is considered to be America's first woman doctor. Refreshments to follow! Open to the public with no registration necessary.

Continued From Previous Page ...

Join the Library as we host the Fiddler's of the Genesee at the Bergen Park Festival on June 12th! The Library will be closed for Park Days but the Friends of the Library will be there selling books, VHS and audio books. Stop by and get all the information about all the summer happenings as well as a book or two!

It's not too early to think about summer!! The summer reading theme is "Make a Splash @ your Library"!! So if you are planning your vacation, stop by to pick up a book about the area!! Put the summer reading Kick off on your calendar for June 22nd at 2pm with Meatballs! This fun program is made possible with funds from the Decentralization Program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts, administered by the Genesee Orleans Regional Arts Council.

Would you like to volunteer during the summer at the Library? For children 11yrs and older, the Library is looking for help with the summer reading program. Stop by before June 19th to sign up! Chance to win prizes, help with programs, and place to meet new people! Come join by yourself or with a friend!!

Come check out our newest books: <u>The Lacuna</u> by Barbara Kingsolver, <u>Half-Broke: A True Life Novel</u> by Jeannettte Walls, <u>Worst Case</u> by James Patterson, and <u>One Day at a Time</u> by Danielle Steel. We have been adding to our books on CD and Audio MPS collection with The Help by Kathryn Stockett, Finger Lickin Fifteen by Janet Evanovich, Pirate Latitudes by Michael Crichton, A Touch of Death by Charlaine Harris. If they are not on the shelf, ask at the desk to reserve a copy! ! Stop in soon or check out our catalog on the web at www.nioga.org.

The Library has Wi-Fi Roadrunner Internet service available. So stop in with your laptop and browse the World Wide Web. The Library has Roadrunner Internet service available. We also have a variety of games for younger children to play and learn on the computer!!! The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost. Interlibrary loans from any library in the NIOGA Library system at the website www.nioga.org. If you can't find it, please ask! Stop in soon! For more information on our services or programs, please call the library at 494-1120.

Books open new worlds!

Keep ReadingNancy Bailey, Library Manager

2010 Anti-Rabies Immunization Clinic

Offered by the Genesee County Department of Health on the following dates and locations:

April 28, 2010 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. **Pembroke Highway Department** 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. May 6, 2010 LeRoy Village Highway Garage June 12, 2010 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Centennial Park 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. **Genesee County Fairgrounds** August 19, 2010 September 16, 2010 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. **Pembroke Highway Department** October 21, 2010 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. LeRoy Village Highway Garage

A \$5 voluntary donation per dog, cat or ferret is requested to offset clinic expenses.

Byron Heritage Festival - July 31, 2010

The Byron Heritage Festival 2010 will be here again before we know it. The committee is working diligently on making Saturday, July 31st a fun-filled day for the whole community. This year it will include the Fishing Derby at Trestle Park, 2nd Annual 5K run, parade, food and craft vendors, cruise-in, garden contest, town-wide garage sales, live bands, Chicken BBQ, raffles, Hot Dog Eating Contest, Horseshoe Tournament and a spectacular fireworks display.

Volunteers are always needed, please contact Donna Bobzin at 750-3327, or Debra Buck-Leaton at 548-7123 ext. 10, if you're interested in helping.

Registration forms will be available when the date gets closer.

Help Wanted

The Town of Byron is looking for an alternate to the Planning Board and representatives to the Byron-Bergen Public Library Board. If you are interested, please contact the Town Clerk at 548-7123 ext. 10.

After many faithful years of work on the Byron Republican Committee, Warren Leaton has decided to resign his position on the committee. Both the Committee and the Town would like to thank him for his years of service. With his resignation, the Byron Republican Committee is looking for candidates to fill his spot. Any registered Republican of the Town of Byron interested in serving, please send a resume to Steven Hohn, Chairman of the Byron Republican Committee, at 6662 Cockram Road, Byron, NY 14422 by April 15, 2010.

Byron Fire Department

The Byron Fire Department would like to remind everyone about fire safety and the need for working smoke detectors in your home. There have been a number of fires in both Genesee and Orleans Counties lately. Many fires occur in the winter due to heating and electrical systems being overloaded or not properly maintained. It is very important to make sure that your home's heating and electrical systems are properly installed and maintained and that your smoke alarms and Carbon Monoxide (CO) detectors are working properly. If it has been a while since your furnace was serviced or your chimney was cleaned, now would be a good time to have it done. If you do not have a smoke detector, or you are unsure if the one you have works and you reside in the Town of Byron, just stop by the fire hall on Route 262 any Monday night around 7:00 pm and we will give you one.

Both Fire Departments and the Rescue Squad are always on the lookout for more help, especially daytime crews. It takes many people to run a fire department or rescue squad. Like all organizations we have administrative jobs, as well as firefighting and ambulance service. We can use help with record keeping, computers, fire reporting, fire prevention, maintenance and many other non-emergency jobs. If you can give us a hand in any of these areas please stop by either hall on Monday night, or ask any firefighter.

Town Clerk's Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9:00 a.m.-12 noon & 1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m. Closed on Thursday

Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - 12 noon

Phone Number and Extensions:

Town Hall - Highway Garage - Sewer Dept.

585 - 548 - 7123

Supervisor - Robert Crnkovich	Ext. 14
Home:	548-7767
Town Clerk - Debra Buck-Leaton	Ext. 10
Highway Dept George Heins	Ext. 11
Cell Phone:	703 - 3309
Sewer Dept.	Ext. 12
In an Emergency	585-507-9245
CEO/ZEO - Ken Kuter	Ext. 15
Assessor - Barry Flansburg	Ext. 17
Town Justice DiMatteo	343 - 2770
Town Justice Lamkin	548 - 2818
Councilman Jeff Thompson	
Councilman Jack Redick	
Councilwoman Jeanne Freeman	548 - 7197
Councilman John Ivison	509 - 2262

TOWN OF BYRON NEWSLETTER

Presort STD US Postage Pd Byron, New York Permit #9

7028 Rte. 237 P.O. Box 9

Byron Town Clerk's Office

Byron, New York 14422

Postal Customer